

21st October 2022

**Minutes of the Community Projects Committee Meeting**  
 held on **Wednesday 5<sup>th</sup> October 2022 at 10.30am**  
 at Stantonbury Parish Office, 126 Kingsfold, Bradville, MK13 7DX

**Minutes**

<b>32/22</b>	<b>Chair's Welcome and Introduction to meeting.</b>	<b>Actions</b>
<b>33/22</b>	<b>Present:</b> Cllr S Agintas (SA) Cllr A Anwar (AA) Cllr G Davison (GAD) Cllr S Kennedy (SK) Cllr P Kirkham (PK) Cllr P McGahan (PM) Cllr L Morgan (LM) - Chair Cllr C Northwood (CN) Mrs K Fane (KF)-Minute-Taker Mrs D Moore (DM)-Proper Officer Mr D Outram (DO)-Parish Ranger Supervisor Mrs S Tozer (ST)-Senior Administrator  PCSO Rogers (LR)	
<b>34/22</b>	<b>Apologies for Absence:</b> AR - 8 votes for.	
<b>35/22</b>	<b>Cllr E Seaborne – Not Present</b> <b>Cllr J Kite – Not Present</b> *(apologies have been received and will be added to vote on next Community Project Meeting)	<b>DM</b>
<b>35/22</b>	<b>Public forum for members of the public to speak:</b> Public participation at a meeting in accordance with standing order 3(e) shall not exceed (15) minutes unless directed by the Chair of the meeting. Each member of the public shall not speak for more than (3) minutes in accordance with standing order 3(g). <b>N/A</b>	
<b>36/22</b>	<b>Chair's Remarks:</b> Residents' Survey. <b>Chair confirmed staff had put a survey together which would be featured in the upcoming Autumn Newsletter.</b>	
<b>37/22</b>	<b>Declarations of Interest:</b> None.	
<b>38/22</b>	<b>Minutes:</b> To approve and sign the Minutes of the Community Projects Committee Meeting held on <b>7<sup>th</sup> September 2022. Approved by 8 votes for.</b>	

39/22	<p><b>Christmas Market Trip</b> (Oxford Christmas Market - Thursday 8<sup>th</sup> December 2022).</p> <p>a) To retrospectively agree to hire 2 coaches at a total cost of £ 1040.00. <b>Agreed by 8 votes for.</b> SK requested a spelling correction needed on a word in item 39/22 a) of the agenda.</p> <p>b) To retrospectively agree to sell the coach tickets at £7.50 per adult for resident, £5.00 for child for resident and non-resident and £10.00 for adult non-resident. <b>Agreed by 8 votes for.</b></p>	
40/22	<p><b>Skip Amnesty:</b></p> <p>a) Deferred from Community Project meeting on 7<sup>th</sup> September agenda item 26/22, Committee to confirm whether they wish to proceed with 1 Skip for Linford Wood in November at a cost of £260 ex. VAT for skip hire and £56 for permit (if required). Total cost of £312 inc. VAT. <b>Chair advised DO &amp; DM met with Linford Wood representative who agreed we could place a skip on site. This now means no permit is required.</b></p> <p><b>Skip Amnesty at Linford Wood was agreed by 8 votes for.</b></p> <p><b>SA-advised of Mears vans/cars parking along road in Brecklands, dropping rubbish and had also seen spilled paint and recommended Committee consider contacting them. LM advised would contact and organise camera.</b></p>	<p><b>JH</b></p> <p><b>LM</b></p>
41/22	<p><b>Crimewave:</b></p> <p>Deferred from Community Project meeting on 7<sup>th</sup> September agenda item 27/22 Committee to make recommendation to Full Council to continue with this service <b>Chair advised multi-agency meeting still to be agreed. SA requested place if available. Chair advised limited numbers.</b></p> <p><b>Agreed by 8 votes for to make a recommendation to full council to continue with service.</b></p>	<b>DM</b>
42/22	<p><b>Donation received from Residents Association for Stantonbury</b></p> <p>Deferred from Main meeting on 20<sup>th</sup> July 2022 agenda item 46/22, Committee to discuss and consider how to allocate the donation. <b>LM advised money was received a while back and was to be used on the Community Hub.</b></p> <p><b>PK reminded Council this could be discussed at the upcoming hall meeting. Agreed date was Monday 17<sup>th</sup> October at 10.30am.</b></p> <p><b>Agreed by 8 votes for to defer decision of allocation of donation until after hub meeting.</b></p>	<b>DM</b>

<p><b>43/22</b></p>	<p><b>Budget requirements:</b> Committee to consider budget requirements for 2023-2024. Chair invited suggestions from attendees:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>Prioritise focussing on the Hub.</b></li> <li>• <b>Opening Hub (café) for warmth.</b></li> <li>• <b>Youth Club.</b></li> <li>• <b>Mobile Library.</b></li> <li>• <b>NHS-Scanning trailers-need car park facilities.</b></li> <li>• <b>Blood donor sessions.</b></li> <li>• <b>Autumn/winter children events.</b></li> <li>• <b>After school sessions a place to do homework and play games.</b></li> </ul> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• <b>Grit Bins. DM advised RFO looking at funding alternatives.</b></li> <li>• <b>A memorial tree and bench for HM Queen Elizabeth II.</b></li> <li>• <b>Skips Amnesty.</b></li> <li>• <b>PMc requested a Clothing Bank update. DM gave overview of organisation who recently contacted SPC and advised looking at alternative options to ensure SPC get best deal.</b></li> </ul> <p><b>AA asked why MKCC have no money to do anything. GAD suggested Council write to MKCC (via CEO/Ward Councillors) to ask for a statement of why they continue to use the words ‘don’t have any money’ as a stock answer. GAD concluded SERCO were given a 1-million-pound maintenance grant to look after parks which they haven’t done.</b></p> <p><b>LM updated Council, officially the name has been changed and the Asset Transfer on Mercers Drive is now officially called The Community Hub.</b></p> <p><b>LM concluded meeting by requesting all suggested ideas needed to be forwarded to her before the issue of the agenda of the next meeting on 2<sup>nd</sup> November.</b></p>	<p><b>LM</b></p>
---------------------	--	------------------

Meeting finished 11.15am